

Dear Hadley Reception Parents

Reception Curriculum Autumn 2 2022

Both reception classes have had an exciting half term settling into reception. We wish all of our families a relaxing half term break and we look forward to the children returning for the second part of the autumn term. The theme we are following this term is 'winter'.



English



We will be

- Reading Winter stories
- Reading simple non-fiction texts.
- Learning Reception High frequency words.
- Learning initial sounds in simple words.
- Learning CVC words e.g. sit, bit and how we sound them out.
- Learning letter sounds, Phase 2
- Blending sounds in words
- Reading for enjoyment and guided reading
- Rhyming words.
- Writing own name and captions
- Writing CVC words
- Forming letters correctly.
- Writing independently and in response to different stimuli- winter themes
- Completing differentiated writing tasks which challenge/support children's learning dependant on ability.

Mathematics



We will be

- Counting up to 10 in order.
- Counting up to 10 or more objects reliably.
- Recognising numbers to ten and beyond
- Reciting numbers to twenty and beyond.
- Singing/chanting number songs and rhymes.
- Beginning to recognise some 3D shapes and use appropriate mathematical language to describe them – flat, curved etc.
- Comparing objects bigger, smaller, more, less.
- Comparing lengths- shorter, tallest smallest etc.
- Comparing 2 masses- heavier/lighter.
- Beginning to learn the Addition and subtraction of numbers within 10
- Learning 1 more/1 less than.
- Sequencing events, countdown to Christmas/ other festivals e.g. Fireworks.

Principal - Zoë Thompson BSc Hons, NPQH South Street, Enfield, EN3 4PX Tel: 020 8804 6946 · Fax: 020 8805 9949 · www.oasisacademyhadley.org We will continue to build their confidence through trying new activities and building relationships with each other.

In PE sessions we will work on Dance. Begin to build a repertoire of dances. Children to make up dances and experiment with ways of changing them. Children to initiate new combinations of movement and gesture to express and respond to feelings, ideas and experiences.

Here are some ways that you can help your child at home:

- Continue to read with your children every night, this is very important and helps your child learn in all subjects. Please remember to sign your child's reading record every day.
- Help your child to read the key words every day.
- Please support your child to complete their homework and hand it in on time.
 Homework is always due on a *Tuesday*.
- Encourage your child to dress and undress by themselves.
- Help your child to use cutlery at home to be independent at lunch times.

Thank you for your ongoing support,

The Reception Team

Rochelle Robb EYFS & Yr1 Assistant Principal, Vasa Sockalingam reception class teacher, Afsah Oomar-Snaith-HLTA, Nicole Davati and Sinem Over Learning Support Assistants.